
Kia ora, Nameste, Talofa, Konnichiwa, Guten Tag , Gidday, Vannakkam, ni Hao, Kia orana, Hola, 

Salam, Sa wat dee kha, Dia Dhuit, Goeie Dag, Bonjour,  Hello, (please let us know the  greeting in 

your language if it is not here) 

It is hard to believe that this is the final week of Term 1. It has been a busy term and exciting to see our 
students growing achievements throughout the term. Thank you to all the students, their teachers and 
their whǕnau for coming along to Three Way Conferences over the past two days -  also to those of you 
who are rescheduling due to the power outage on Monday evening. We hope you enjoyed/enjoy seeing 
the amazing progress and hearing about the next steps for your child/renôs learning.Thank you for your   
attendance at these important Learning Conversations. We value the home - school connection as we 
believe it has an enormous impact on children's learning when there is cohesion between the class and 
home. A huge thank you to our teachers who facilitated the conversations over the last two nights and at 
the rescheduled meetings. Their time and energy preparing for and facilitating these conversations is 
very much valued by our whole school community.   
 

I would like to acknowledge the mahi of our amazing teachers during this term. They have worked hard in 
collaborative teams to improve learning for your children, while increasing their own professional        
capacity. It was affirming for us when ERO recognised the way our students and teachers work         
collaboratively; also their confirmation of the respectful, productive relationships they witnessed. ERO 
acknowledged that our teachers develop caring, collaborative learning communities that are inclusive of 
diverse learners. Thank you to each and every one of our wonderful staff for their continued efforts to 
make Bellevue School  a place where your childôs learning continues to grow ie: ôe tipu e akoô.  
 

A special thank you to Nicola Shuttleworth who has been a wonderful addition to our school teaching 
team as she worked in  Room 8 and Hub 3 for Term 1 while we were advertising and filling the teaching 
position that became available during the last two weeks of 2017. We wish Nicola well as she and her 
husband set off to do some trekking in Nepal in the next few months, and welcome Megan Walters to 
Room 8 and Hub 3 in Term 2. Megan has been relieving in school over the past few weeks so it will be 
great to have her join the team permanently next term.  
 

What a fantastic day of athletics events last Thursday, and we were particularly fortunate with the      
wonderful fine, calm day that we were blessed with too. A special thanks to all our parents, family/
whǕnau who came along to support their children at this fun event. Please see the Bellevue Sports   
Notice later in this newsletter for the results and some photos of the day.  
 

Enjoy the remainder of the week and the time with your children during the break from school over the 
next two weeks.  
 

Ka kite 
Karen !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ 5ŀǘŜǎ 

Friday 13 April Singing Assembly  2:20pm 

Important Dates  

Friday  13 April Final day of Term 1   

Monday  30 April First day of Term 2 

Thursday 3 May FUNdraisers meeting 

Tuesday 8 May Hearing/Vision Technician 

at school 

Thursday 10 May Board of Trustees Meeting 

Tuesday 15 May Bellevue Cross Country 

event 

Thursday 17 May Postponement date for 

Bellevue Cross Country 

Tuesday 5 June Teacher Only Day - school 

closed for instruction 

Thursday 7 June Northern Zone Cross 

Country 

Friday 8 June Junior Cross Country event 

at Amesbury School 

Wednesday 13 June Postponement - Northern 

Zone Cross Country 

Tuesday 26 June - Pasifika Show at school           

- Northern Zone Hockey 

 Thursday 28 June Postponement for Northern 

Zone Hockey 
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Naku te rourou nau te rourou ka ora ai te iwi = With your basket and my basket the 

people will live 

NZSL 

From The Principalôs Desk 

When focusing on whakaute, manaakitanga and respect, we encourage all 
our students, staff and whǕnau to think of others feelings before acting.  
 

As Richard Branson said ñRESPECT is how to treat everyone, not just those 
you want to impressò.  
 

At Bellevue School we encourage our students to use respect in all their daily 
interactions with others - both adults and students. We encourage them:-  
           ᶉ   To talk it out  - rather than óscream and shoutô 
           ᶉ   That getting even is not right ie: to óuse words - rather than fightô 

Character Education 



hau: wind 
 

Pronunciation = hoe  
 
 
Kei te pupuhi te hau. 
The wind is blowing. 

 
Kei te pȊhia ngǕ kǕkahu e te hau. 
The clothes are being blown by the wind. 
 
 

Entertainment Book Fundraiser 

Bellevue School is selling Entertainment Books 
this year to help fundraise for some amazing                
landscaping for improving the  playground area at 
Jubilee corner. 
 
For every Entertainment Book and Digital                         
Membership we sell, $13 comes directly to our 
school. And you can enjoy thousands of up to 50% 
off and two-for-one offers from the best                             
restaurants, hotels, activities, travel and moreé A 
copy is at the school office if you want to check 
the awesome  value for yourself. 
 
Order online by clicking  entbook.co.nz/1g04109, 
or use the paper order form . 

Thank You Kupu Hou (new word)  

Special thanks toé 
 
Kendra for the amazing effort in organising Bellevue School Athletics 
day last week - and the weather she organised too! Thanks also to all 
the teachers and the parents who supported this day by taking events, 
timing the sprints and encouraging all the competitors as they                       
participated. Kia ora koutou. 
 
Lovinia Barlett who provided supervised activities for siblings during the 
Three Way Conferences over the past two days to enable you, your 
child and their teacher  to make the most of the time together. Kia ora 
Lovina. 
 
Tracy and Nerys for distributing the pizzas for our Fundraiser lunch last 
Friday. 
 
All those people who have sent along donations of loose part items for 
the Play-pod. These are gratefully received and provide an extension of 
creative play opportunities for our students during their lunch break. 
 
Thanks also to Feta who has helped assemble some storage boxes to 
assist with managing the loose parts 
in the Play-pod and for building a 
new compost bin. 
 
Kia ora koutou. 

We will be operating from the school hall from Monday 
16 - Friday 27 April (except Wednesday 25 April -  
ANZAC day). 
 
Enrol via our website:    www.kapaikidz.co.nz 
 
All enquiries to Linda Robinson on 021409641 or at                    
linda@kapaikidz.co.nz 

Kapai Kidz Holiday Programme  

Student Medication 

Planned Power Outages 

Please remember that if your child needs to take medication during 
the day that this should be sent along to the office for safe             
keeping and that parents/caregivers are required to complete a   
consent form so that office staff can administer this medication. 
 

For safety no medications should be sent to school without                 
following this process. 

We have been advised that there is a planned power outage for 
maintenance work affecting the school on Monday 7 May                   
between 8.30am - 9.30am AND 1.00pm - 2.00pm. 
 
If the work is unable to be carried out on this day due to                      
circumstances such as poor weather an alternative day will be used 
which we will be advised of once this is known. 
 
We know that an outage is a huge inconvenience but the Lines                  
Company will make every effort to ensure disruption is kept to a              
minimum.  If you need any more information or advice please contact 
EMP on 0800890112. 

http://www.entbook.co.nz/1g04109


Bellevue Sports News 
Bellevue School Athletics Day                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Congratulations to all children who participated in the Bellevue School Athletics Day last Thursday 5 April. It was a beautiful sunny day and it was great to have 
parents, caregivers and whǕnau join in and support our tamariki.  
 
Results table below:  

The top two students in each event for Year 4-6 will be invited to participate in 
the Northern Zone Athletics event in Term 4, Monday 5 November (pp Monday 
12 November) at Newtown Park. A notice has gone home today to all students 
who have qualified for this event. More information will be sent out later in the 
year.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Miniball                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
A notice has been sent home for those children who have registered for the Year 5-6 miniball teams. This notice includes fee information that must be paid 
before the season starts in Term 2. Times for grading games will be sent home with each player once these are received early in term 2.  
Unfortunately, we have not had enough interested Year 3-4 players to make a Bellevue team this year. Thank you to the interested parents who offered to help 
with this team.  
 
Upcoming Sports Dates for Term 2:                                                                                                                                                                                                         
* Bellevue School Cross Country Tuesday 15 May (pp Thursday 17 May).  
* Northern Zone Cross Country Thursday 7 June (pp Wednesday 13 June) 
* Northern Zone Junior Cross Country Invitational Friday 8 June 
* Inter Zone Cross Country Tuesday 19 June (pp Thursday 21 June) 
* Northern Zone Social Hockey Tournament Tuesday 26 June (pp Thursday 28 June) 

 


